
 

Grand Knights Report 
Brothers, 
 
Happy New Year. I hope you all 
had a wonderful and Holy holiday 
season.  I am looking forward to 
the new year and Spending time 
with you all at our Events.   

I would Like to encourage you all 
to help us grow our council in the 
next few months.  Please take a 
Hard look at all our Catholic Men 
ask them to Join with us.  I have 
included an excerpt from our State 
Deputy Jim Caffey on membership 
from this month’s Knights Call.  
From Jim Caffrey: 

 

“The fraternal year began with 
my visit to the Supreme Office 

where I 
met with the Supreme Officers and Board members 
and was installed as the 
Colorado State Deputy by the Supreme Knight and 
Supreme Chaplain at St. 
Mary’s Church, the birth place of the Order. Upon 
returning to Colorado many 
of you attended the Organizational meeting where I 
asked you to be “United 
in Faith, Family and Service for the Glory of God”. Since 
that time I have been 
able to visit with many of you to present Shining 
Knight Awards, Star Council 

Awards, conduct training sessions, help with 
membership drives and attend 
exemplifications. You are truly living your Catholic 
faith while being united in 
the works you do. 
I also asked you to “Recruit a Knight to Change his Life” 
by asking the 
man in the pew next to you. Well, as of today you 
have done a fantastic job in 
offering membership in the Order to over 450 Catholic 
men. This amounts to 
approximately 47% of our goal set by the Supreme 
Council. Because of your 
hard work and dedication, the state received over 
$2,100.00 in membership 
incentives to help us get our message out to our state 
as to why it is so important 
for every catholic man to join the Knights of 
Columbus. When we increase 
our numbers, we increase our ability to make a 
difference in our communities 
and increase our charitable footprint. New members 
also reinvigorate your 
councils and allow for new ideas and methods to 
flourish while adding the 
much needed help to those who have been doing the 
great work of the Order 
in the past.” 

 

Again, Thanks for all you do. 

 

Ed Newell                   Grand Knight
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FAMILY OF THE MONTH 

 
Cristian Claveria. 
Cristian works as an Advisor Services Representative for a 
Company that provides investment services.  His wife's name is 
Guadalupe but likes to be called Lupe. She works with the 
Englewood School District as a Paraprofessional at Maddox 
Early Childhood Education.  They are catechist for the 
Kindergartners at All Souls Sunday school. Cristian is a Soccer 
coach for the Englewood Soccer Association since 2012.  They 
have two kids, Sarah who just turned 9 and is a 3rd grader at 
Clayton Elementary.  She attends religious education her favorite 
hobbies are playing soccer, skating and reading. 
David is 6 and a first grader at Clayton Elementary.  He also 
attends religious education and his hobbies are playing soccer, 
learning about animals and riding his bike. 
 


